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Main sociology organisation welcomes international report on a "vibrant" discipline
 

An international report which describes British sociology as "intellectually vibrant" was welcomed today by the discipline's representative organisation.
 

The British Sociological Association said the report, sponsored by the Economic and Social Research Council, was beneficial and productive.
 

The report is the latest in a series that examine major social science disciplines in the UK.
 

The ESRC, the Heads and Professors of Sociology, and the British Sociological Association worked together to produce the report. They were joined by prominent UK academics, research users and funders. 
 

The Group appointed a distinguished International Panel, chaired by Professor Helga Nowotny, Vice-President of the European Research Council, to make an independent assessment of the UK’s performance in this discipline.
 

The report concludes that sociology in the UK is in "a healthy state, intellectually vibrant and endowed with the capacity to respond vigorously to current and future challenges.
 

"We attest UK sociology to be at the international forefront with its intellectual performance and research output," it says.
 

The report says that UK sociology has a diversity of research and intellectual strands, with a strong interdisciplinary orientation. This combination makes for "a rare openness to new ideas and a capacity to innovate."
 

The report notes that the boundaries between the core of sociology and the discipline's various sub-fields are in flux – sociologists are often carrying out their work as part of departments in other disciplines. It says that special attention was needed to keep sociology institutionally distinct.
 

The report notes that UK scholarship has been very influential worldwide in a number of fields, such as cultural sociology. It has attained a distinctive profile and high international visibility in areas including education, health, women’s and social theory.
 

While the UK sociology is strong internationally, the report recommends an increased "awareness within UK sociology to be well prepared in view of increasing international competition." The report notes the "liveliness of the intellectual communities of PhD students it met".
 

Professor Sue Scott, the President of the BSA at the time the research began, Professor Ian Diamond, Chief Executive of the ESRC, and Professor John Holmwood, President of the Heads and Professors of Sociology, welcomed the report in a foreword. 
 

They said: "On behalf of the partnership we warmly welcome this thorough, rigorous and challenging assessment of the state of sociology in the UK, and believe that the review will be highly beneficial, and productive. We welcome the panel’s conclusion that UK sociology demonstrates the highest standards of intellectual performance and research output.
 

"We endorse the panel’s views on the distinctiveness of the UK discipline in terms of diversity of research and interdisciplinary orientation. We also endorse the report’s attempt to emphasise the impact that sociology has on policy and practice, both in the UK and abroad. This is testimony to the expertise and enthusiasm of scholars at all levels of the discipline, as well as to the work UK academics put into knowledge transfer activities and engagement with end users."  
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